From: Eorster, Sara

To: Szczesniak, Mark (GE Healthcare); kevin.grant@ge.com

Cc: Parker, Bryan

Subject: Medi-Physics, Inc. NRC Lic. No. 24-32462-01MD, Amendment requests dated January 23, 2020 and February 7,
2020 Updated email addresses

Date: Friday, April 10, 2020 7:27:00 AM

This email replaces the previous message; the only updates are to the spelling of Mr.
Szczesniak’s name and email address. | apologize for the inconvenience. — Sara Forster,
U.S. NRC

From: Forster, Sara
Sent: Friday, April 10, 2020 7:23 AM

Good morning, Mr. Szczesniak and Mr. Grant:

This message concerns our review of your request dated January 23, 2020, to increase the
iodine-123 possession limit for the above referenced license. Subsequent to that request,
we received your February 7, 2020 letter indicating that you expected to complete the
previously approved Transfer of Control on April 1, 2020. For the referenced iodine-123
possession limit increase, our office is trying to determine the appropriate licensee name to
list on the amendment.

Accordingly, could you please indicate whether that Transfer of Control (TOC) been
completed as indicated in the February 7, 2020 letter?

¢ If the TOC has been completed, please provide a signed and dated letter that the
transfer of control — as related to the above-referenced license number as well as to NRC
License Nos. 21-26707-01MD and 21-24828-01MD - has been completed as indicated
in your letter. Your letter should clearly indicate the new licensee name to be listed on
the license. Documentation confirming the completed transfer should be attached to
your letter.

¢ If the TOC has not been completed, please provide a signed and dated letter indicating
the new date by which you expect the TOC to be completed. If the transaction has not
yet been completed and is not expected to be completed within 14 days of this message,
please confirm that you wish to withdraw your February 7, 2020 request to update the
license in accordance with the Transfer of Control.

NOTE: Once the TOC is completed, you may resubmit your TOC-related amendment
request without prejudice to NRC's review of that request.

If not previously provided, please provide your written response to this message as a pdf
file attachment to an email, including both my colleague Bryan Parker
(bryan.parker@nrc.gov) and myself (sara.forster@nrc.gov). Please provide your written
response within 14 days of this message. If you could please also follow up with a call or e-
mail response, confirming receipt of this message, clarifying the status of the TOC
transaction, and indicating how you plan to respond, it is appreciated.

Thank you in advance for your attention to this matter.
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Sincerely yours,

Sara A. Forster, Health Physicist Licensing Reviewer
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission - Region III
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety

2443 Warrenville Rd. - Ste. 210

Lisle, IL 60532-4352

sara.forster@nrc.gov

Direct: (630) 829-9892

Facsimile: (630) 515-1078
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